Bondi Junction Precinct Minutes

MINUTES OF BONDI JUNCTION PRECINCT MEETING 14TH MAY 2008
HELD AT WAVERLEY LIBRARY CORNER OF EBLEY AND DENISON STS, BONDI JUNCTION

PRESENT: PETER LYNCH (CHAIR), TONY MOSES (MINUTES) ILANA COHEN, DON SLATTERY

APOLOGIES: LES WICKS, GABRIELLE HAUMESSER, PAULA GALLAGHER, MARCIA WEST, MRS GLASSER AND ERIC GYORS

VISITORS: MAYOR INGRID STREWE, PETER BRENNAN, GEORGE BRAMIS AND HAGGAI BOCMAN (WAVERLEY COUNCIL), PAUL PEARCE (MEMBER FOR COOGEE) CNC MOIRA MAINE

Chair called for acceptance of previous month’s minutes – minutes confirmed.

ITEM 1

Opening presentation:

Messrs Bocman and Bramis addressed the meeting on the Bondi Junction LEP DCP and planning review status and position on the council’s standing at present.

The presentation did stimulate good enquiry from the floor.

Peter Brennan, Director of Planning & Environmental Services, addressed the meeting that Bondi Junction has been recognised as a major centre by the State Government whose desire is to create opportunities for more jobs. 

Peter Lynch read an email instigated by the Precinct Executive that expressed concern about some elements of the new plan. Gary Winder from the floor expressed his concern that in this case, perhaps the Executive has represented itself in lieu of the floor.

Mayor Strewe addressed the meeting and suggested a detailed discussion at the August meeting on the activity i.e. drunken behaviour and unacceptable behaviour emanating from the local pubs.

The suggestion was well-received.

It was mentioned investment of council’s liquid assets are professionally managed by independent advisors.

The mayor informed the meeting of a general upgrade in roads, gardens.

ITEM 2

Peter Lynch spoke about DA’s in the absence of the past executive representative and did express a special thanks to Paula Gallagher for all the hard work especially DA inspection, since the inception of BJP.

ITEM 3

Annual General Meeting

Nominated and Accepted, Les Wicks, Gabrielle Haumesser, Eric Gyors, Don Slattery, Ilana Cohen, Tony Moses, Peter Lynch

ITEM 4

Paul Pearce addressed meeting about State Governments views of DA submissions and applications and also offered his opinion that he did not consider the new planning scheme i.e. Bondi Junction LEP, DCP would have any adverse effect on this area.

April O’Keefe offered a grateful word of thanks to Paul Pearce for his ongoing support of this area.

The floor expressed concern about distance between some bus stops in Bondi Junction. Mr. Pearce conceded that it is a problem but appears to be instigated within the RTA.

ITEM 5

General Business:

Peter Lynch addressed the meeting on the following issues:

Barking Dogs

Bus Stops (perhaps a possible pick-up on Southern side of Oxford Street opposite Westfield’s)

The floor was advised of contact numbers for Pub noise and complaints for noise emanating from high-rise buildings.

Mr Ginty resident from Lawson Street expressed his concern about rude and misleading signage over driveways.

Phil Sylvester of Walter Street expressed his serious concern about the early hour (i.e. 5.15am) the garbage collectors arrive. His children are awakened, as are his wife and himself. He offered the motion relating to a delay of 1 hour. 

Motion reads:

That this meeting of the Bondi Junction Precinct - Asks council, in light of the very early hour of household rubbish collection, that is as early as 5.15am, to delay the time of commencement of the service for one hour.

Moved: Phil Sylvester

Seconded: David Ginty

Carried unanimously

Ms. April O’Keefe moved motion requesting a ramp off York Lane to St James Road similar to others in the area.

Motion reads:

That this meeting of the Bondi Junction Precinct - That council install a pedestrian ramp on the corner of York Lane and St James Road, Bondi Junction and install a ‘no stopping’ sign to notify vehicles not to stop or park in front of the pedestrian ramp.

Moved: April O’Keefe

Seconded: Phil Sylvester

Carried unanimously

MEETING FINISHED 8.20PM, NEXT MEETING 20TH AUGUST 2008.
